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UNITY  
                                              

RECOVERY  
                                                      

SERVICE 

DISTRICT 40 NEWSLETTER 

STEP 1 

“We admitted we were powerless 
over alcohol - that our lives had 
become unmanageable.” 

TRADITION 1 

“Our common welfare should come 

first; personal recovery depends 

upon AA unity.” 

 CONCEPT 1 

 “Final responsibility and ultimate authority for 

world services should always reside in the col-

lective conscience of our whole Fellowship.”  

HAPPY HOLIDAYS DISTRICT 40! 
By the time this reaches you through our newsletter, Christmas and New Years will have passed. Hopefully we connected 
at the SETA Convention. 
For those that don’t know, my name is Mike, and I am an alcoholic. My home group is Primary Purpose Group-Spiritus 
Contra Spiritum (PPG-SCS for short), and my sobriety date is October 27th of 1993. I’m eternally grateful for all three. Start-
ing January 1st, I will be beginning my rotation as your new DCM (District Committee Member). I am thankful and humbled 
by the opportunity to serve this District. Please do not hesitate to let me know how I can help your group carry out our pri-
mary purpose. 

New Beginnings 
Many of us have been there, probably multiple times, in various ways. Some of us are rolling into a rotation as Alt- GSR or 
GSR for your home group. Others may be attending a Convention, Assembly or District meeting for the first time trying to 
find out where God can plug them in. Most importantly, you may be coming into or back into the rooms, anxious, sick and 
hopeless, looking for an answer. Whatever your beginning is, welcome! Don’t hesitate to reach out, the hand of AA will be 
there. Until you can find your light to brighten your path, allow us to shine ours.  

Consideration 
Over the last couple of months, my reports have requested that Alt-
GSRs and/or GSRs go back to their home groups and ask them to con-
sider opening discussions about splitting District 40 into two separate 
Districts. This can look any number of ways, from splitting it down the 
middle, or having two DCMs for one District, etc. For those unfamiliar 
with the size of District 40, here is a map showing the boundary lines. 
As you can see, it covers several highly populated areas of Houston, 
but it also stretches out to some less populated rural areas. If you 
have been to a District meeting in person or online, you will notice 
through introductions, that we don’t have the representation of quite a 
few areas within the lines. This leaves the Alt-DCM and DCM the task 
of trying to reach out to these underrepresented areas and let them 
know we’re here. If you have tried to drive from inside Beltway 8 to 
Katy on a Tuesday night for District, you know the challenges of that. 

This and many other items are up for discussion. If we deem it worth looking into as a District, we can put together an Ad-
Hoc to investigate further and come back with some options. 
In closing, thank you again for allowing me an opportunity to serve this District. Thank God for new beginnings!  
Love through service, 

MIKE B.  DCM—DISTRICT 40 
mike.b@aa-seta.org 

Homegroup: Primary Purpose Group - Spiritus Contra Spiritum 

mailto:mike.b@aa-seta.org
http://www.ppg-scs.org/
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2025— A NEW YEAR IN AA :  Reflecting on the Past, Embracing he Future 

As the clock strikes midnight and a new year begins, it’s a time for reflection and renewal. In Alcoholics Anonymous, this season 
offers a unique opportunity to look both ahead and back—to take stock of where we’ve been and set our sights on where we’re 
going. It’s a moment to recommit to our recovery, embrace the principles of the program, and honor the victories we’ve 
achieved along the way. 

Looking Back: Celebrating Milestones and Victories 

For many of us, the past year brought challenges, growth, and moments of triumph. Sobriety milestones—whether it’s 24 
hours, 30 days, or 30 years—are profound achievements that deserve recognition. Every sober day is a victory, a testament to 
the power of the program and the courage it takes to choose recovery one day at a time. 

Looking back also means acknowledging how we’ve lived life on life’s terms. Through the ups and downs, we’ve stayed sober, 
faced challenges head-on, and embraced a new way of living. These experiences remind us of the strength and support we find 
in AA and inspire us to keep moving forward. 

Looking Ahead: Recommitting to Recovery 

The new year is an ideal time to deepen our commitment to the program. For some, that might mean reworking the steps with 
a sponsor to uncover new insights and address unresolved issues. For others, it’s a chance to dive deeper into the spiritual prin-
ciples of the program, seeking growth and transformation. 

Service is another vital part of looking ahead. Whether it’s chairing a meeting, sponsoring a newcomer, or simply being there to 
listen, acts of service keep us connected to the fellowship and grounded in our recovery. In giving back, we not only help others 
but also strengthen our own sobriety. 

A Year of Gratitude and Hope 

As we stand at the threshold of a new year, let’s carry with us a sense of gratitude for the progress we’ve made and hope for 
what lies ahead. Each day sober is a gift, and the program provides us with the tools and support to embrace that gift fully. To-
gether, we can face whatever the future holds, one day at a time. 
 
Happy New Year to all in the AA fellowship—here’s to another 365 days of hope, healing, and victory.  

BEYMAR R.   Newsletter Editor— District 40 
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NOVEMBER - DISTRICT 40 OFFICIAL MEETING MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 2024 

DISTRICT 40 OFFICIAL MEETING MINUTES 
Meeting Location:                        Mailing Address: 
COTHA Church, 1225 W. Grand Parkway, Katy, Tx. Rm. 115       District 40 

                           PO Box 79119 
Google Meet             Houston, Tx.  77279-9119 
            
https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe   doug.d@aa-seta.org DCM         
                                                                                mike.b@aa-seta.org Alt. DCM    
                                             theresa.s@aa-seta.org Secretary                                                                                  

ronnie.h@aa-seta.org Treasurer 
 

Date: November 12, 2024 

Time:  7:00 – 9:00 PM 
   
Attendees: 23 online, 10 in person 
 
Call to Order – 7:06 pm, Doug D.   
 
Serenity prayer- Doug 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT – Theresa S., (Alt. Tracey C.) accepted  
TREASURER’S REPORT – Ronnie H, (Alt. Amanda L.) accepted 
 
DCM Report 
Hello D40, we are getting close to the end of this rotation and let’s go over a few things coming 
up.  First, is the SETA convention the first weekend of January.  Registration is already open.  We 
have the hospitality chair asking if anyone of you or your home groups would like to help out in the 
hospitality room serving lunch on Saturday.  She also thanked us for our donation and I think if you 
have the time and will already be at the convention, think about it.  The hospitality rooms are a 
great place to meet and fellowship with others.  It also provides an affordable resource to those that 
might not have the money to go out to eat in the galleria area.  We have also been asked if we 
would want to put on the GSR workshop at the assembly, there at the convention.  This I would 
have to defer to Mike, since this would be on his rotation.  What do you think about it Mike?  We 
should also vote on how D40 will meet next year, the last vote was for this current year.   
Speaking of helping out, I also had the TFC chair reach out because the person that brought the 
6pm meeting into their facility has a scheduling conflict now and they would like to find someone 
else or a group to help.  I have passed it on to are incoming TFC rep but this should show you how 
all the position has a need in the district and area.  This facility is in the spring branch area.  Get 
with Bob if you want more information.   
Next month is the last meeting of this rotation and it was always a tradition before covid to have 

food and fellowship with each other in the final December meeting.  This is where the outgoing 

person will turn over the information for that position to the incoming person.  Back then each posi-

tion had a binder or case to keep all their information in.  Plus, back then we only met in person and 

you would put out all your handouts at the back of the room before the meeting so everyone could 

pick up their copies before the meeting started.  So, I would like to know how  

https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe
mailto:doug.d@aa-seta.org
mailto:mike.b@aa-seta.org
mailto:theresa.s@aa-seta.org
mailto:ronnie.h@aa-seta.org
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many of y’all plan on swinging by in person for next month's meeting.   I’ll bring some food and y’all can 
too. 
Doug D. 
 
ALT. DCM Report 
District 40, as always, please let me know how I can help you and your groups carry out our 
primary purpose.  
October is always a time of grateful reflection on the Grace I stepped into years ago. But its also a time for 
the vision work that the program has afforded me. I look forward to the next two years of service and am 
extremely grateful for the opportunity to serve. I don’t take this gift to serve lightly and would be lying if I 
said there wasn’t fear there. As my service sponsor reminds me, “God does not choose the qualified, He 
qualifies the chosen”. I’m excited to be qualified over the next two years. Thank you again for choosing me 
to serve. 
SWRAASA! What a weekend! It included panel discussions, AA service structure workshops, and enter-
tainment sessions. Key sessions focused on AA traditions, trusted servant roles, and concepts of service 
within the General Service Structure, with offerings in both English and Spanish. Hospitality rooms, inter-
pretation services, and AA meetings were provided throughout the weekend for attendees.  
My focus Saturday was attending the Concepts Workshops lead by past &amp; present Delegates. I attend-
ed them all except for Concept 12, as I attended the District Committee Member (DCM) Role in AA Unity 
Workshop lead by a panel of current and past DCMs instead. One of the DCMs was from District 3C in Ar-
ea 68, and she shared about the process of splitting up District 3 into two separate Districts as their District 
had grown too large and they felt they couldn’t adequately serve the District anymore. This is something I 
have thought about for District 40, given our size and the number of groups we have to 
serve. I would ask the GSRs to prayerfully consider bringing this up to your groups and get their 
feedback to see if its something the District would like to explore starting in January. 
The District Inventory Ad Hoc Implementation Planning Committee has not been put together or 
scheduled. This committee will be involved in helping to plan and implement all the considerations from the 
D40 Inventory. Please come see me or Doug if you would like to be involved in this. This is your District, 
and these were your considerations, let us know if you want to help get them implemented. 
Open positions: Please consider standing for something. If you’re already a GSR or Alt-GSR for your 
homegroup, consider that as a priority, and bring someone from your homegroup that might be interested in 
serving on a committee and representing their homegroup and District at the Area level. Even better, let 
them know of the District positions that are available that serve the District directly, ie Secretary, Alt-
Treasurer, Newsletter Editor, etc. We’re hoping to fill positions tonight, but there is a chance that some will 
be available. So, take note and bring those back to your homegroup. We would love to have your participa-
tion. 
Through love and service, Mike  
 

SWRAASA Reports - We usually have those who attended write an article for the newsletter or give a re-
port at the meeting so everyone can hear what they got from it. It is not just the information but the experi-
ence of the event. Remember it will be in Houston in 2 years 
 
NEW GSR’S - FIRST TIMERS 
Marti  GSR – Post Oak Group 
Terry C. GSR - God Group, Bateswood Community Center 
Amy M. GSR – Fulshear Firehouse Group 
Clifton O. GSR – Deep Dive Big Book Study, Woods Road 
Anne D. 
 
 
GSR Section – For outgoing GSRs, talk about your experience, and for Incoming GSRs tell us what you 
might want in this coming rotation. 
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Outgoing 
Juan – It’s about being apart of, get involved, it’s a great experience. 
Doug – talked about the importance of getting a Service Sponsor and a Service Manual 
Bob – is concerned that there is no GSR replacement for his home group, he enjoyed the work and learned a 
lot and is looking forward to his new position as D40 TFC Rep. 
Fernando – felt like something was missing from his program and determined it was service work, so got 
voluntold to be Alt. GSR and grew from there.  There is a camaraderie with service friends that is different 
from other AA friends.  Service is about growth in AA.  It can be overwhelming at first but it gets better as 
time goes on and as you figure out what to do. 
Dawson- there was a lot he didn’t know but you figure it out as you go. 
Theresa – was thrown into service at six months sober because sponsor was into service and has been doing 
service ever since.  Finds the work very rewarding, and has a great respect for GSO and the work they do 
there. 
Incoming 
David – looking forward to learning more, to see group grow is important, learning to deal with life on life’s 
terms, and being strong for your family. 
Amanda – has been GSR for one year and has one year to go. 
Terry – will be working with and learning from Amanda and is looking forward to the opportunity. 
Tammy – went to a Group Conscience meeting and became Alt. GSR and then the next month became the 
GSR. She has been to four D40 meetings, a General Assembly where she got to see third legacy voting and 
had an amazing experience at SWRAASA, amazed at the depth of AA, has a new respect for AA, feels the 
Traditions are so important,  sees her position as a blessing. 
Amy – was a GSR in 2012-13 and felt it helped keep her sober, she had a service sponsor at that time, she is 
GSR again for the same group because she wants to be informed and be a part of. 
Paul – is new and looking for advice and guidance as he starts this adventure. 
 
 
DISTRICT COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Archives Rep:    Open 
CFC Rep:  Open 
CPC Rep:  Open 
Grapevine Rep:  Open 
IT Rep:  Open 
 
Houston Intergroup Liaison: Fernando B  
The October Delegate’s Meeting was held on October 17th, 2024. 
Bookstore 
- Hours: Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. 
- To place an order with the bookstore call (713) 686-6300, email bookstore@aahouston.org, or order 
through the Online bookstore https://aa.houston.org/e-store 
- 5% Discount on case purchases for AAWS Literature when placed in person or byphone 
*PLAIN LANGUAGE BIG BOOK READY IN NOVEMBER* 
The Link 
- October Link was distributed the 1st week in October. It was also posted on our website. To view, please 
visit https://aa.houston.org/intergroup/the-link-newsletter/ 
- Please share with your group 
o Sent successfully – 10,877 
o Opened – 4,069 
Meeting Changes 
 Meeting updates can be made at https://aa.houston.org/support-for-aa- 
groups/meeting-schedule/ or send an email to intergroup@aahouston.org 
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August 2024  September 2024  October 2024 
Meetings:  1989   1895    1879 
Locations:  292 2  94 2   92 
Groups:  542   544    545 
 
7th Tradition Contributions 
- Please check with Treasurer of your group to see if the contributions that Intergroup 
has matches what it is reported in your respective group financials. If you don’t have 
a representative, please check with me and I will send you the information. 
Events 
- Save the Date 
o December 14th, Holiday Open House 
 
News 
- At the SETA Area Elections a new Intergroup Liaison was voted 
o Byron will be the Intergroup Liaison in 2025-2026 
- Brazos Valley Intergroup has closed permanently. 
 
Literature Rep: Carol F.-  
The Area Literature committee hosted a workshop Oct. 19 at the Rose Rich Group in Rosenberg. Attendance 
was fairly low but the event, concerning the greater AA structure and the process for presenting ideas for 
consideration by the AA General Service Conference, was fun and informative.  
The Plain Language Big Book is available now at the aa.org site. https://onlineliterature.aa.org/Plain-
Language-Big-Book 
The book is an 8 ½ by 11inch paperback and costs $11 plus shipping on the aa.org site, with a small discount 
for larger quantities. It will be available at the intergroup shop soon. 
 
Watch for information about an ongoing, online workshop reading the Plain Language Big Book to be devel-
oped and presented by the SETA Area Literature committee starting early in 2025. 
The Area Literature Committee meets at 7:30 p.m. the third Tuesday of every month. All are welcome and 
encouraged to attend, especially group Literature chairs. For more information, call Carol F., 214-601-0088 
or carol.f@aa-seta.org. 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Beymar R.  send in your articles before the end of the month. 
PI Public Information): OPEN 
TFC Rep: Bob – is getting started 
 

New Business 
Next year, How will D40 meet? In-person, online, or Hybrid? 
Ask your home group, will discuss at next meeting 
 

Old Business 
SWRAASA – Reimbursement procedure 
Rewrite the P&P manual – not done yet 
District inventory – talked about 
Open positions: Secretary, Alt-Secretary Alt-Tresurer Alt-Newsletter Editor CFC Rep: (Correctional Facili-
ties Committee) CPC Rep: (Cooperation with Professional Community) Grapevine Rep IT Rep: 
(Information Technology) PI Rep: (Public Information) 
 

Dec. 10 Come in person, bring a snack to share 
 

Responsibility STATEMENT: All Together  
 
ADJOURN: 8:54p 

http://aa.org
https://onlineliterature.aa.org/Plain-Language-Big-Book
https://onlineliterature.aa.org/Plain-Language-Big-Book
http://aa.org
mailto:carol.f@aa-seta.org
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NOVEMBER - DISTRICT 40 OFFICIAL TREASURER’S REPORT 

NOVEMBER 2024 
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AREA 67— COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

COMMITTEE MEETING DATE AND TIME LOCATION 

Archives 2nd Monday of the month - 7:00 pm 

Google Meet 

meet.google.com/uus-pbqk-xip 

Online Only 

CPC - Cooperation with the 

Prrofessional Community 
1st Monday of the month -  7:30 pm 

Zoom 

ID: 632-634-860 

Passcode: 153379 

CFC - Correctional Facilities 

Committee 

3rd Wednesday of the month - 7:30 pm 
HYBRID 

Zoom: ID: 477-254-9035 

Passcode: heartbeat 

Houston Intergroup 

5151 Mitcheldale  St. 

Houston, TX 77092 

Conference Room 

Grapevine 3rd Thursday of the month - 7:30 pm 
Google Meet 

meet.google.com/irm-etev-jrx 

Intergroup 

{Delegate's Meeting} 

3rd Thursday every other month - 8:00 

pm 

Zoom 

Call (786) 686-6300 for more infor-

mation 

IT - Information Technology 

Committee 
4th Saturday of the month - 10:00 am 

Google Meet 

ID: nqm-vypy-yao 

Multi-Lingual 1st Thursday of the month 7:30 pm 

District 66 - 4800 

5645 Hillcroft Suite 410 

Houston, TX 77036 

Literature 3rd Tuesday of the month 7:30 pm 

Zoom 

ID: 257-198-925 

Passcode: 443980 

PI - Public Information 4th Tuesday of the month - 7:30 pm 
Zoom ID: 330-417-285 

Passcode:  153379 

TFC - Treatment  Facility 

Committee 

15th day of every month - 7:00 pm 

Zoom ID: 552-569-791 
Passcode:  169753 

At times the 15th of the month can fall on a week-

end or holiday.  When that occurs, the TFC meeting 

will automatically be held on the following business 

day. 
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My name is Juan Carlos, and I want to wish everyone a happy and sober New Year! 
 
My sobriety date is October 10, 2010. I am a proud member of Hay Una Solución (There is a Solution), the only Spanish-speaking 
group in District 40. 
 
I am deeply grateful for the opportunity to serve as your Alternate DCM. I have great respect for our DCM, Mike, and I look for-
ward to working closely with him over the next two years. 
 
I am excited, eager, and ready to learn all I can to serve you better. If there is anything we can do to support you or your home 
group in carrying the message, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 

Yours in service, 

Juan Carlos R. 

Email: Juan.cr@aa-seta.org 

Phone: 281-451-1524 

MEET YOUR ALT-DCM 

 

Next District 40 Meeting 

Tuesday, January 14th, 2025 

7—9 p.m. 

 

Virtual Here 

 

In Person: 

Church of the Holy Apostles 

Room 115 

 

1225 Grand Pkwy S. 

Katy, TX 77494 

 

Planning to attend the 2025 

International 

Convention?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Register Here 

JULY 3-6, 2025 

mailto:Juan.cr@aa-seta.org
https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe
https://2025ic.mylibralounge.com/sites/2025ic/attendee/en/welcome/?lib_SGU=190A4DB1-A45C-4E9C-84A5-172D0161ABFE&lib_CST=13F8F0FC-D9A5-4405-A58A-4A96E861314E

